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Could	there	be	a	more	peculiar	sight	than	a	girl,	miniature	in	size,	trapped	in	an	empty	mousehole?	Yet	there	alone	in	darkness,
deep	underground,	where	 the	water	 seeped	 through	 the	mud	and	made	 the	air	damp,	 Jenny	sat	–	 the	most	afraid	miniature	girl
there	ever	was.	Her	cheeks	burned	hot	with	the	indignation	of	her	calamity.	How	could	she	have	been	so	silly?	She’d	always	been
such	a	careful,	considered	girl.	Venturing	outside	the	protection	of	Smailholm’s	brambled	boundaries	would	normally	have	been	a
quite	unacceptable	idea.	In	every	way.	Except	for	today	that	is.

‘Where	are	you	going?’	her	younger	brother	Jimmy	had	shouted	after	her.
‘Away	from	you!’	she’d	shouted	back,	not	quite	sure	of	why	she	was	leaving	in	such	haste.	Surely	it	is	normal	for	a	younger

brother	 to	 tease	his	 sister?	But	on	 this	day	 in	particular,	 she	 took	exception	 to	her	brother’s	 jest.	You	see,	 for	 Jenny,	being	 the
smallest	of	 all	 the	 small	girls	 in	 the	world	meant	 it	was	easy	 to	 fear	 everything.	After	 all,	wasn’t	being	miniature	good	 reason
enough?	She	was	scared	of	the	foxes,	the	rabbits,	the	birds	and	even	the	mice	that	roamed	the	bleak	moor	looking	for	a	tasty	meal.
Surely	fear	was	to	be	expected.	Had	she	always	been	this	scared?	She,	like	her	brother,	had	known	no	different,	like	so	many	of
the	inhabitants	of	the	world	of	Smailholm	that	was	their	home.

The	tower	on	the	horizon	–	Smailholm	Tower	–	rose	like	a	needle	from	a	rocky	outcrop	known	as	Lady	Hill	and	was	peppered
with	purple	heather	in	early	spring	and	late	summer.	Far	from	the	Tower’s	walls,	across	the	treeless	moor,	another	rocky	outcrop
emerged	from	the	stark	grassland.	Covered	in	thorny	brambles	and	yellow	gorse,	it	protected	the	miniature	village	they	inhabited.

They	always	knew	they	were	different.	For	when	they	peered	outside	the	brambles	which	surrounded	their	village,	they	could
see	normal-sized	men	riding	on	normal-sized	horses	through	the	barmkin	gates	of	the	Tower.	Aunt	Agatha	said	they	were	cursed
to	live	this	way.	But	Jenny	couldn’t	imagine	who	would	have	made	such	a	curse.	Or	why.

No	matter,	for	it	was	not	this	that	vexed	Jenny	this	day	or	any	other.	Her	miniature	size,	that	of	her	brother	and	the	fifty	or	so
folk	who	lived	in	the	village	was	not	in	question.	Not	this	day	anyway.	Instead	Jenny	wondered	how	she	could	have	blushed	so
much	when	the	Laird	of	Smailholm	–	Fie	Falmouth	–	had	walked	past	her	that	morn	and	caught	her	eye	unexpectedly,	the	hint	of	a
smile	on	the	corners	of	his	rosy	red	lips.	It	had	not	escaped	her	notice	that	his	brow	was	heavy	with	worry,	as	it	often	seemed	now
that	 the	 responsibility	of	 the	whole	miniature	village	weighed	on	his	 sixteen-year	old	 shoulders.	For	his	 father	had	died	a	year
before	and	bequeathed	he	watch	over	this	peculiar	place.

What	had	caused	him	 to	smile	at	her	quite	unexpectedly,	dimpling	 the	very	centre	of	his	milky	white	cheeks,	 Jenny	did	not
know.	The	encounter	might	have	gone	unnoticed,	except	that	Jimmy	had	been	standing	nearby,	and	whistled	and	blew	a	kiss	in
their	direction.	When	Jenny	dared	to	 look	up	again	Laird	Falmouth’s	face	had	crumpled	to	a	scowl,	his	eyes	hidden	once	more
beneath	the	flop	of	jet-black	hair	that	he	had	brushed	across	his	brow.	The	blush,	starting	pea-sized	on	her	cheeks,	had	grown	to	a
great	ball	of	fire,	and	in	all	her	embarrassment	she	had	forgotten	to	smile	back.

She	wondered	now	why	her	brother	had	taken	that	moment	to	be	brave	enough	to	tease	her	about	another	boy.	For	it	had	not
happened	before.	And	so,	she	sat,	alone	in	the	darkness,	reliving	every	painful	moment	of	the	encounter	that	had	led	her	to	this
very	spot.	To	a	mousehole	deep	underground	on	the	forbidden	moor.	Until	at	last	her	thoughts	returned	to	how	she	had	fallen	in	the
mousehole,	alone	and	most	of	all	afraid.	So	incredibly	afraid.	For	what	other	emotion	could	a	miniature	girl	trapped	in	an	empty
mousehole	expect	to	feel?

This	very	morn	she’d	run	from	the	teases	of	her	brother	and	crumpled	scowl	of	Laird	Falmouth	and	left	Smailholm’s	brambled
boundary	for	the	first	time.	Alone	on	the	moor	she’d	run,	darting	through	the	tall	grass,	her	chest	burning	with	the	effort.	For	the
first	time	she	felt	more	vexed	by	the	hidden	miniature	village	than	the	normal-sized	world	around	it.	And	so	she	had	run	and	run,
weaving	through	the	blades	of	grass,	slightly	wet	from	the	morning	dew	that	hung	in	droplets	from	its	tips.

She	had	run	until	the	sweat	dripped	down	her	back,	dampening	the	white	blond	plait	that	stuck	to	her	neck.	She	had	run	until
her	 lungs	 tightened	 to	a	 scream	and	she	could	 simply	not	 run	anymore.	Until	 that	 is,	 she	 felt	herself	 falling.	Falling	down	and
down	 and	 down.	 Tossed	 and	 bumped	 against	 rough	mud	walls,	 she	 plunged	 into	 the	 darkness	where	 she	 closed	 her	 eyes	 and
screamed.	For	she	knew	exactly	where	she	was.	A	miniature	girl	stuck	in	a	mouse	hole	alone.

After	resting	her	eyes	for	a	moment	or	 two,	Jenny	opened	them	wide.	How	would	she	ever	get	out	of	 this	hole?	She	looked
around.	High	above	her	the	sun’s	rays	peeked	into	the	hole,	casting	shadows	above.	Could	she	climb?	She	had	no	rope	and	her
long	 skirt	weighed	 so	 heavily	 from	her	waist	 that	 she	 had	no	other	 option	 but	 to	 discard	 it,	 exposing	her	 braes.	And	 so	 that’s
exactly	what	she	did.	Of	course,	no	one	was	looking	in	the	empty	mousehole.

She	tried	at	first	to	clamber	up	the	sides,	but	the	earth	was	slippery	and	her	grip	would	not	hold.	By	the	time	she	had	admitted
defeat	her	once	clean	braes	were	a	deep	brown	and	her	fingernails	the	same,	the	mud	dug	deep	underneath.

Am	 I	 to	 die	 down	 here,	 she	 thought?	 A	miniature	 girl,	 more	 afraid	 than	 she	 has	 ever	 been,	 alone	 in	 a	mousehole,	 on	 the
forbidden	moor.

As	the	tears	rolled	down	her	rosy	red	cheeks	she	contemplated	a	death	by	starvation.	She	twisted	her	waist-length	plait	around
her	 fingers	and	chewed	 its	 tips,	 as	her	 father	had	 told	her	often	not	 to	do.	 It	will	 end	up	 in	your	 stomach	as	a	ball	of	hair	and
strangle	you	from	the	inside	out,	he	had	warned.	But	maybe	that	would	be	a	better	way	to	perish	than	having	nothing	at	all	in	her
belly,	and	so	she	continued	to	chew	her	hair,	sucking	out	the	water	that	had	dripped	through	the	mud	and	drenched	its	very	ends.

Oh,	how	she	wished	her	little	brother	Jimmy	here.	Though	he	would	no	more	find	a	way	out	of	the	mousehole	than	she.	But	it
would	be	good	sport	to	waste	the	time	by	teasing	him.	Until	he’d	take	all	the	teases	he	could,	and	then	suddenly	he	would	snap
back	at	her	and	they	would	fight,	as	only	brother	and	sister	could	do.	No	fists—just	insults	tossed	back	and	forth	whilst	they	lay
there	in	their	bedroom	in	the	dark.	Oh	how	she	longed	to	be	back	in	Smailholm.	Even	if	it	meant	arguments	with	her	brother.



Jenny	looked	up	towards	the	hole	high	above	and	watched	as	the	last	bit	of	sunlight	left	the	day	and	was	replaced	by	the	cool
white	light	of	the	moon.	From	that	she	deduced	that	it	was	a	clear	night—the	moonlight	seemed	to	shine	a	little	brighter	than	it
would	normally,	as	if	to	comfort	her.	She	was	so	cold	and	she	clung	to	her	knees	and	shivered,	pulling	her	discarded	skirt	around
her	shoulders	like	a	makeshift	cape.	If	she	closed	her	eyes,	like	she	wanted	to,	would	she	ever	open	them	again?

Before	she	could	even	think	what	to	do	now,	she	heard	a	commotion	above.	A	high-pitched	screech	so	loud	that	she	had	to	put
her	hands	over	her	ears.	Her	heart	pounded.	Was	 that	a	fox?	For	she	had	often	heard	 them	on	the	moor	at	night.	Surely	such	a
creature	couldn’t	find	her	down	here,	in	the	tiniest	of	holes?	Or	could	it?

She	looked	up	to	see	a	shadow	over	the	opening	of	the	hole.	So	nimble	was	the	shadow’s	movement,	it	disappeared	in	a	flash,
and	before	she	knew	it	a	warm	ball	of	wiry	hair	sat	in	front	of	her.

‘The	mouse!’	she	said,	not	realising	she	had	been	brave	enough	to	say	the	words	out	loud.
The	 mouse	 duly	 turned	 around,	 one	 of	 its	 dark	 brown	 eyes	 stared	 unblinking	 at	 her,	 gleaming	 in	 the	 moonlight.	 Its	 nose

twitched.	Just	once.	Jenny	and	the	mouse	stared	at	each	other,	both	wondering	how	such	a	strange	scene	had	come	to	pass.	Was	the
mouse	afraid,	Jenny	wondered?	Or	waiting	to	pounce?

She	folded	her	arms	and	dug	her	hands	into	the	crook	of	her	armpits,	as	much	to	stop	them	shaking	as	for	warmth.	The	mouse’s
nose	twitched	again,	but	this	time	it	lifted	up	its	two	front	claws	and	carefully	groomed	them	with	its	pink	tongue,	four	sharp	teeth
revealed	as	it	did	so.	Jenny	wondered	if	those	four	sharp	teeth	would	soon	make	a	hole	in	her,	and	her	heart	pounded	loudly	in	her
ears,	 until	 at	 last	 the	mouse	 slunk	back	 into	 the	darkest	 corner	of	 the	hole	where	 the	moonlight	did	not	 reach.	Then	 the	moon
disappeared	behind	a	cloud	and	darkness	engulfed	the	hole.	She	held	her	breath	and	listened	for	the	mouse.	Perhaps	she	could	hear
it?	A	heart	beat	somewhere	nearby,	the	rhythmic	melody	produced	by	its	chest	rising	and	falling	with	each	breath.

Eventually	she	must	have	closed	her	eyes,	because	when	she	woke	the	warm	orange	glow	of	dawn	bathed	the	hole	with	light.
She	blinked	her	eyes	open,	a	haze	of	sleepiness	still	clouding	them.	She	hadn’t	even	realised	she	had	been	asleep	until	suddenly
her	mind	was	crammed	full	of	thoughts	of	limbs	being	gnawed	by	sharp	white	teeth,	thoughts	that	drifted	in	and	out	of	her	mind,	a
dark	shadow	of	nightmares.

She	lifted	up	her	hand	in	front	of	her	face.	It	was	still	there,	a	little	numb	perhaps	from	the	cold	night	air,	but	she	wriggled	her
fingers	and	felt	the	blood	return	to	the	tips.	Her	body	ached	from	the	cold	and	she	looked	over	to	the	previously	dark	corner,	which
the	morning	 light	now	illuminated.	There	she	could	see	 the	coarse	 tips	of	 the	mouse’s	ears	 twitching.	Yet	 that	was	not	 the	first
thought	that	came	to	her	still	sleepy	mind.	Her	first	thought	was	that	she	had	survived	a	night	in	a	mouse	hole,	on	a	cold	autumn
night,	on	a	forbidden	moor.	The	cutting	cold	of	autumn	had	not	snuffed	her	out,	nor	had	the	sharp	white	teeth	of	the	mouse	whose
home	she	had	shared.	Nay,	she	had	survived,	despite	the	fear	that	threatened	to	overwhelm	her	on	a	night	alone	in	a	mouse	hole.
What	an	amazing	thing	indeed	she	thought	to	herself.

Jenny	stood	up	and	smiled.	The	mouse	edged	forwards	out	of	the	darkness	and	they	stared	at	each	other.	The	creature’s	eyes
were	unblinking,	the	slightest	of	glints	suggesting	an	uneasy	acceptance.

Suddenly	the	mouse	sprang	forward.	Jenny	took	her	chance.	The	chance	she	had	been	thinking	about	since	waking	and	finding
quite	unexpectedly	that	she	was	still	alive.	In	that	moment	she	promised	herself	not	to	be	afraid	any	more.	She	was	tired	of	being
afraid.	Instead	she	would	be	the	exact	opposite—she	would	become	the	bravest	miniature	girl	there	was.	And	so	she	grabbed	the
mouse’s	tail	and	clung	on	with	all	the	might	her	cold	fingers	would	allow.	The	mouse	didn’t	seem	to	mind	and	pulled	her,	up	and
up	 as	 it	 scrambled	 across	wet	muddy	 earth	 beneath	 its	 claws.	Until	 finally,	 both	 emerged	 out	 of	 the	mouse	 hole	 and	 into	 the
sunlight.

There	at	the	top	of	the	hole,	where	the	muddy	earth	stretched	out	to	where	the	long	green	shoots	of	grass	rose	up	above	their
heads,	 the	mouse	 stopped	 and	 turned	 to	 look	 at	 the	miniature	 girl.	 Jenny	 nodded	 in	 gratitude,	 but	 not	 because	 the	mouse	 had
helped	her	escape,	but	because	it	had	taught	her	that	she	was	stronger	than	she	had	thought.	That	just	when	everything	appeared
lost,	 at	 the	 very	 point	 when	 she	 had	 been	 most	 afraid,	 she	 had	 discovered	 the	 ability	 to	 transform	 herself—like	 a	 butterfly
emerging	from	its	cocoon.	A	butterfly’s	cocoon	was	anchored	to	the	bark	of	a	tree,	just	like	she	was	anchored	to	Smailholm,	but
that	didn’t	mean	she	couldn’t	change	and	from	this	day	forward	she	promised	she	would	be	a	different	Jenny.

She	closed	her	eyes	and	turned	her	face	up	to	bask	in	the	rays	of	sunshine,	the	warmth	of	it	seeping	through	her	skin	and	into
her	 chilled	 bones.	 For	 the	 first	 time	 in	 her	 14	 short	 years	 she	 felt	 strong.	 When	 she	 opened	 her	 eyes	 again	 the	 mouse	 had
disappeared	and	only	the	long	tall	grass	was	before	her,	gently	swaying	in	the	cool	morning	breeze.

She	lifted	her	fingertips	to	the	feel	her	face	and	touched	the	roughness	of	dry	mud	on	her	cheek.	She	looked	down	and	laughed
out	loud	at	the	state	of	braes,	no	longer	white	and	with	a	tear	in	one	knee	where	she’d	been	dragged	by	the	mouse.	Her	skirt	had
been	left	behind	at	the	bottom	of	the	mouse	hole	and	she	realised	for	the	first	time	she	had	lost	a	shoe.	She	wriggled	her	bare	toes
in	the	mud	and	decided	that	from	this	day	forward	she	would	dress	in	more	suitable	attire.	Her	brother’s	clothes	would	suffice	until
she	could	make	her	own,	for	a	dress	was	no	longer	appropriate	for	the	small,	scary	world	that	Jenny	inhabited.

And	so,	on	a	clear	autumn	day,	beside	a	mouse	hole,	on	 the	forbidden	moor,	devoid	of	even	a	single	 tree,	Jenny	stood—the
bravest	miniature	girl	there	ever	was.



	

Shh!	Can	you	keep	a	secret?
	

In	wild	medieval	Britain	thirteen-year-old	Wynn	Hoppringle	has	a	big	secret	of	the	smallest	kind.	She	has	discovered	a	miniature
village	hidden	close	to	her	family	home	of	Smailholm	Tower.	When	tales	of	merciless	border	raiders	reach	the	small	folk,	they

realise	they	are	in	danger	and	must	seek	a	cure	to	their	strange	predicament.	Can	Wynn	help	her	tiny	friends	or	will	the	scheming
King	quog	have	other	ideas?	Heroes,	it	seems,	come	in	all	sizes.

“A	spellbinding	tale	of	adventure,	magic	and	friendship”
V.F.Sharp,	author	of	The	Forest	of	Arrows
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